[image: image1.jpg]



September 25, 2020



Week #1
Dear Parents,

Welcome to kindergarten!  The first few days is always the most challenging as we become acclimated to school, each other, and the routines that will make up our day.  Considering all that we are expecting of these littles, I would say that they are doing far better than I could have ever expected!

I have already emailed the group several times, so if you haven’t received anything from me yet, please send me a note with your most current email.

During these first couple days in kindergarten we spent most of our time learning about routines and expectations.  We practiced social distancing during playtime, class time, and recess.  We are learning to navigate our school hallways using “safe space distance,” but this is a much more challenging skill and one we don’t get much daily practice in since we remain in our classroom much of the day.  Kindergarten superheroes worked on keeping those masks on ALL DAY LONG with the exceptions of eating and short “mask breaks.”  Each day we will add to our list of mastered routines, but for now…baby steps as we get used to being in school!  Here are a couple things I stressed with students this week:
1.  I am here to take care of you, keep you safe, and teach you. You can trust me to keep my promises.  Always.

2. Try to put kindness out in the world whenever you can.  What we put out there has a way of finding its way back to us.

3. Help each other.  I cannot be everywhere for everybody.  In this classroom we will lean on each other and always look out for our friends.

4. We can fix anything.  There is no problem in this room that we can’t fix.  Together we will work it all out.
      Students were introduced to Echo the Owl, our FUNdations mascot, and learned the letter/sound of /t/.  Each week we will add several letters to our chart until we have mastered all 26 letters/sounds.  On the back of your child’s take home folder you can find the FUNdation keyword/pictures that will act as cues to help us remember letters and sounds.  These will become very important to our early readers as we move through our program.  We practiced using our school tools including dry erase marker, white board, and scissors.  

Have a great weekend!

Kim Lavery
klavery@sgcsd.net
*Attached is our schedule of specials for this year!  It’s complicated!!!  I will be adding an October calendar to the take home folder next week and I will try to place an icon on each day to indicate out special or the day.  Our schedule for next week:  Mon. – Music, Tues. – Library, Wed. – Music, Thurs. – PE, Fri. – Music.
 *I’m attaching a final draft of our dismissal schedule.  Please look it over and let me know if there are any corrections that need to be made.  

*See attached note regarding creating a kindergarten “book box” at home to store our kindergarten library.

**Please give your child practice in writing his/her name at home if he/she is not yet able to do so with independence.  We will work on it at school, but this is one of those skills that we assume incoming kindergartners can do.

*Please make sure your child knows his/her daily lunch plan.  When I take attendance, I greet each student and say, “Good morning, Bella!  What are you doing for lunch today?”  The student then tells me their choice if she is buying (“cheese pizza!”) or should would respond “packing!” Some students may assume that they are packing if they see a lunchbox in their backpack, even if there is only a snack in it, so make sure your child knows the daily lunch plan before they leave for school.  

*Breakfast needs to be ordered the day BEFORE it is served.  So, in the morning, I asked each child if he/she was planning to have breakfast at school and I ordered according to their answer.  This is another plan your child needs to know when he/she arrives to school.
**Please log onto our class website (http://mrslaverysgarden.weebly.com/) to find first days of school pictures of your little ones!  This is where I will post pictures, videos, information, etc.  
* “All About Me” books were due today!  If your child didn’t finish it yet, he/she can bring it in next week.  We will be sharing a couple each day.  I have my own book which I shared with the class but they are REALLY looking forward to sharing their own!
**We will continue to wear our dismissal tags to/from school next week.

